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I. Introduction 

A. Overview of Park Inventory and Monitoring Objectives and 
Program 

Isle Royale National Park is, because of its isolation from 
modern human development and its relatively undisturbed 
character, ideally suited for long-term monitoring of 
biogeochemical and physical processes in the ecosystem and the 
effects of anthropogenic pollutants on those processes; 
similarly it is well suited for research into basic biological 
processes as well as studies of landscape level or mesoscale 
changes. As a large, isolated island ecosystem, it possesses 
a unique flora and fauna, including many species which are 
threatened, endangered, or distant outliers from other 
populations. It is one of the few national parks dominated by 
boreal forest, and of those has had the most research 
conducted to date. 

The park has a long history of research, and park management 
has long recognized the need to systematically collect 
physical and biotic data in order to monitor changes in the 
Isle Royale ecosystem. Prior to the initiation of the NPS 
Inventory and Monitoring initiative in FY88, many data sets 
had been set established. Nevertheless, limited staff and 
resources had made it difficult to follow through on many of 
the identified needs — including both initial collection of 
data (inventory) to determine the current status of a 
particular ecosystem element; and systematic cyclic monitoring 
to establish trends and document changes. 

B. Summary of Funded Projects (model program) 

Isle Royale National Park was one of eight parks approved for 
I&M funding in FY88, receiving $86,000 that year and then 
another $25,000 in FY89. An additional $5,000 was received in 
FY90 for report preparation. Funded projects emphasized those 
which synthesized and enhanced existing spatial and temporal 
data sets. At least one product (the permanent plots database 
system) which was developed at Isle Royale will be readily 
usable in other park units. The lessons learned at Isle 
Royale through the implementation of this I&M program will 
provide benefits to many other NPS areas as they develop their 
I&M efforts. 

The three funded projects were: 

(1) Permanent Plots 
(2) GIS Database Construction 
(3) Ecosystem Modeling 
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